

## 20<sup>™</sup> ANNUAL Long-Sleeve Relief Drive

Ash Wednesday
MARCH 5

thru Holy Thursday



Please consider using the following bulletin announcement during this Lenten season. Please provide this information to your bulletin editor, religious education directors, youth ministers or anyone else you feel would like to participate in this drive.

## Lenten clothing and food drive

Please prayerfully consider getting involved in the 20th Annual Long-Sleeve Relief Drive this Lenten Season. Prayer and participation are needed to provide clothing, diapers and personal hygiene products and food to fill the pantries that serve our working poor. The drive will run through Holy Thursday (April 17th). Requests from agencies working for those living below the poverty line expanded this year and your help is needed. Individuals are encouraged to participate in the drive.

For the Long-Sleeve Relief portion of the drive, light-colored, button-down long-sleeve shirts (men and women S, M & L sizes) are needed, and 100 percent cotton is preferred but not necessary.

In addition to clean and gently used long-sleeve, button down shirts, the Farmworker Association of Florida is requesting the following items:

- Large brim sun hats
- · Children's clothing
- · Diapers and baby supplies
- Blankets and children's toys
- · Food donations, such as: Beans, rice, tortillas, maseca, cooking oil and canned soups

To make a secure financial donation, please visit: **donorbox.org/long-sleeve-relief-drive-2025-2** or send a check to:

Florida Catholic Media PO Box 4993 Orlando, FL 32802-4993